


August 2, 2024 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

INTERSECTION CLOSURE 

MAIN STREET AND 8TH STREET 

Dear Property Owner, Business Owner, Resident: 

The City of Brawley has contracted with Rove Engineering, Inc. to conduct Water 
Pipeline Improvements in the following streets: 
• Along Main Street between 6th Street and 9th Street, 
• Along 8th St between G Street and E Street. 

Work will include the replacement of existing water pipelines along Main Street 
that are located underground within the roadway areas. Main St. will be paved 
upon completion of the construction of the new water pipelines. See the attached 
sketch for the partial roadway closure along Main St. between 6th St. and 9th St. 
and partial closure of the 8th/Main St intersection. This closure will be conducted 
from Friday, August 9, 2024, until Friday, September 6, 2024. 

Access to various streets will be restricted during construction activities. Vehicles 
will not be able to drive, and pedestrians will not be able to walk through the 
restricted street areas. Detours will be provided around the restricted areas. 

Businesses on Main Street will remain open for the duration of the project and 
pedestrian access will be available at the business storefront. Parking for vehicles 
will be limited to the alley and rear of the businesses. Police, fire, and emergency 
vehicles will have access to the area at all times during construction. 

A temporary (nighttime) water outage will be scheduled within the intersection 
closure period. Advance notification will be provided to the property owners 
affected by the water outage. Construction activities may take place during 
nighttime hours as necessary. 

The Rove Engineering Superintendent will be present at the construction site. If 
you have any questions, you may contact the Rove Engineering Project Manager, 
Frank Duffy at 760-604-4299 or The Holt Group Resident Engineer, Juny 
Marmolejo at 760-562-363 5. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
Engineering Department 
City of Brawley 




